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M E M O R A N D U M 
 
To:   Chair and Members of St. Margarets Bay Coastal Planning Advisory Committee 
 
From:  Miles Agar, Planner 
  Graeme Buffett, Development Intern 
 
Date:  January 7, 2013 
 
Subject: Case 18944: Application by Village Station Townhomes Limited to consider a non-

substantive amendment to the existing development agreement at 26 French Village 
Station Road, Upper Tantallon, to consider changes to the exterior architectural 
appearance of the dwellings  

 

 
Background: 
 
On April 24, 2012, Western Region Community Council approved a development agreement (Case 
#16095) to create a multi-unit development at 26 French Village Station Road - see Attachment A.   The 
approved development agreement outlines how the development will be constructed from lot layout to 
building design.  The applicant, Village Station Townhouse Limited, now wishes to amend the 
development agreement to provide greater flexibility on the exterior design of the townhouse buildings.   
The subject property is located within the community of Upper Tantallon, which falls within the 
Committee’s designated area. 
 
Proposal: 
 
The development consists of 10 residential townhouse units within 2 buildings as outlined in 
Attachment B. To provide greater flexibility on the exterior design of the townhouse buildings, the 
applicant is requesting that a second design option for the townhouses be enabled under the 
development agreement (see attachments C and D).  The proposed changes include roof pitch, window 
placement, entryways, cladding, and the general appearance of the units. The applicant contends the 
changes are minor in nature and consistent with the existing development agreement. 
 
Proposed Amendments: 
 
Section 6.1 of the development agreement indicates what amendments to the development Community 
Council will consider as a non-substantive amendment (Attachment F). Non-substantive amendments 
may be approved by resolution of Community Council and do not require public consultation or public 
hearing.  Section 6.1 (b) of the development agreement considers “changes to the exterior architectural 
appearance of the dwellings, including materials, architectural treatments and fenestration pattern” as a 
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non-substantive amendment.  Therefore, Community Council can considered the proposed 
amendments to the development agreement by a resolution of Council.  
 
Input Sought from the Committee: 

 
The purpose of this application is to amend the existing development agreement on the property to 
include a second set of elevations that enable greater flexibility on the design of the townhouse 
buildings.  The role of the Committee is to provide feedback to Community Council on the proposed 
amendments relative to the intent of the development agreement and plan policy. The Committee’s 
feedback will be included in the staff report to North West Community Council. 
 

Attachments: 

 Attachment A – Generalized Future Land Use Map 

 Attachment B – Approved Front, Left, Rear, Right Elevations 

 Attachment C – Proposed Front, Left and Right , Rear Elevations 

 Attachment D – Proposed Renderings 

 Attachment E – Site Plan 

 Attachment F – Relevant MPS and Development Agreement Policies 
 


























